
Received 9/13/21 from Janet Woodcock
RE: [EXTERNAL] Neurological reaction to Pfizer vaccine

I am extremely sorry to hear of your ongoing problems.  I am working on evaluation of 
neurologic side effects from the COVID 19 vaccines.  Janet Woodcock



-----Original Message-----
From: Danice Hertz <danicehertz@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, September 12, 2021 4:07 PM
To: Woodcock, Janet <Janet.Woodcock@fda.hhs.gov>
Cc: Marks, Peter <Peter.Marks@fda.hhs.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Neurological reaction to Pfizer vaccine

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Dr. Woodcock,
Thank you for being careful about releasing the vaccines to children. I wish you had 
been more careful for adults. I have been severely ill for nine months now with tremors, 
burning numbness in my face and limbs, twitching, dizziness, tinnitus, tight constriction 
around my chest, double vision, imbalance. This all started 30 minutes after receiving 
the Pfizer vaccine on 12/23/20. I fear for my life. I get attacks where I feel like I am 
being electrocuted. This can last for several hours. I just had one. I can’t get medical 
help because doctors don’t understand what is causing these reactions. They are 
dismissive and dumbfounded. They have never been told about these reactions.  I have 
seen many including Dr. Nath’s group at the NIH. I have spoken to you by email many 
times. Others in my group have pleaded to you for help.
I desperately need help as does my group of 160 with similar horrific neurological 
reactions to the vaccines. Many of us are physicians. There are many 1000’s more. I 
know that you know this.
We had a zoom meeting with Peter Marks but he didn’t show up. As we thought, 
nothing came of the meeting. I would be happy to send you a transcript of the meeting, 
presentations by 4 injured physicians, one PA and one teacher.
When are these reactions going to be acknowledged by the FDA and vaccine 
manufacturers? When will we be given help? I wish you could experience what we are 
going through. Maybe your actions to get us help would be very different.
Please stop ignoring me and the many others who have been suffering indescribable 
pain from the vaccines. We have no one to help us and no where to turn. I, for one, am 
desperate.
Thank you,
Danice Hertz MD.
danicehertz@gmail.com
310-433-8397

Sent from my iPhone 9/12/21

Sent to Janet woodcock 9/13/21

Thank you. If you need subjects to study, I can provide you with many who would be 
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